
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 072 of 2024 
 
Our Ref: TM/PYD/132/89  
  
 
08 July 2024 
 
 

Filming from different localities - SAGA 
 

 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies all mariners and sea vessel 
operators that filming activities will take place at different localities between Wednesday 
17th July and Sunday 11th August 2024.  
 
Filming will take place on the listed dates and time at each of the following locality. 
 
At Kalanka – Kalkara (Smart City) 
 
Filming is scheduled to be carried out between Wednesday 17th July 2024 and Friday 
19th July between 0700 hours and 1900 hours, from point A, as shown on the attached 
chart A.  
 

LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) 
A  35° 53’.666   014° 32’.150 
 
At Coral Lagoon – Limits of Mellieħa (L-Aħrax) 
 
Filming is scheduled to be carried out between Wednesday 24th and Saturday 27th July 
2024 between 0700 hours and 1900 hours, as shown on the attached chart B. 
 

LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) 
B  35° 59’.891   014° 22’.067 
 
 
At sea filming – Around Malta 
 
Filming at around 5NM from the Maltese coast will take place on the above-mentioned 
dates. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
During the days and time mentioned above, for the safety of the 
swimmers and divers, mariners are advised to keep a sharp lookout and 
navigate at slow speed (no wake). 
 
A clear background / clear horizon, is being requested. Consequently, Masters and 
operators of vessels transiting these areas, shall not moor or drop anchor and must 
remain underway. 
 
Mariners navigating in the vicinity of the indicated area on the mentioned dates and time 
are to keep watch on VHF Channel 12 / 16 and are to cooperate with the filming crew 
and/or any enforcement officers in the areas.  
 
Any instructions issued on VHF channel 12 / 16 by Valletta VTS are to be complied with. 
 
 
 
Charts affected: BA 211A, 177, 194, 2537, 2538. 
 
 






